
	 

 

ROCKBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL  
All Rockbourne residents are invited to attend Parish Council meetings  

and to raise issues with Councillors at the start of meetings. 

Minutes of the (viral) meeting held on Tuesday 7th April @ 7.00pm,  
via Zoom. 

In attendance: Cllr Kirkcaldy (Chair), Cllr Tim Ash (Vice Chair) Cllr Broadbridge, Cllr 
Bradwell, Cllr Carmichael, Cllr Whitworth, Gale Gould (Clerk) 

 
1. Rockbourne Parish Council response to Covid-19 Lockdown. 

• The Councillors reviewed their strategy for the lockdown in light of Government 
advice.  

• Leaflets offering support to those vulnerable residents who were self-isolating 
were printed and distributed throughout the parish (17.03.20). The Parish Clerk 
reported that there had already been several requests for help with collecting 
prescriptions.  

• Cllr Broadbridge reported that the Rose & Thistle were offering a small grocery 
and take-away delivery service – and a combined leaflet delivery was agreed. 

• VE Day75 celebrations – the unanimous decision was taken to cancel the 
current arrangements at the Rec Ground, in light of official recommendations to 
stay indoors, and to try to organise a virtual celebration instead.  

 
2. Bus shelter  

• The Clerk reported that the dilapidated bus shelter had been dismantled and 
removed by the Lengthsman. A general discussion took place regarding a 
replacement, and two quotes were reviewed. The Councillors accepted the 
quote from Castle Builders. Proposed by Cllr Broadbridge. Seconded by Cllr 
Kirkcaldy. All agreed. 

 
3. Cricket Pavilion Building Regs 

• The Clerk reported that the work required for building regs was being 
scheduled for completion by Castle Builders. The Cricket Club have been 
contacted regarding clearing the store room and lawnmower room to allow 
builders/electricians access. 
There was a discussion regarding Fire Regs and the inadequate flame 
retardant/fire spread of the current coating on the interior walls. The 



	Councillors instructed the Clerk to ask Castle Builders to quote for applying 
Envirograf Fire Retardant coating to the internal walls.  

 
To arrange the date for the next meeting. NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 5th May 
2020 @ 7.00pm, via Zoom. 

 


